Chief’s Report August 2016

BNSF conducting tunnel work and we participated in the emergency response planning.
Beaver Hill will close for at least 10-14 days next week. Contingency plans in place.
Prescribed burning planned for the section close to Porter’s Hide-a-Ways in September.
We supported 1 Grant Co. State Mob.

We sent a Tender to the multi-alarm Orondo brush fire.

Music Fest is scheduled for Aug. 20™ we will be helping with traffic and passing the boot.
E91 is in the shop for front end work. Safety issue.

Chief Lamar met with hospital regarding A113 initiative. More to come in open discussion.
Some smaller communities have imposed self- generated burn bans. (We are unable to enforce)
We attended the Chelan Douglas County Firefighter Association meeting.

We attended the North Central WA Chiefs Association meeting.

We attended the RiverCom Users and TAC meeting.

Chief Lamar met with local law officials to address ISpy issues.

Radio PM(s) complete we will seek reimbursement from RiverCom under Tier 1 monies.

Chief Lamar met with auxiliary for garage sale walk through and received a signed copy of Hold harmless
for side entrance at Station 93.

Association has agreed to put up 8k for sign board at station 93.

FF Moffat continues to excel with Firewise and Smoke Detector Programs.

Firewise special meeting on 17 AUG for the prescribed burning going on in our area. - 30
We received our WSRB rating to a 6 effective 1 DEC 201%

Discussions will follow on PT position and possible adjustments to the incentive program.



